

"One for All and All for One"

To:

PARTT State Director, Dee Moore PARTT State Board PARTT Past State Directors

Since our last PARTT State Board Meeting in San Marcos on March 24, 2018, I have continued to act as a mentor to our State Director, Dee Moor, e advising only when asked and providing her any information she asked for.

During this past year, I attended the summer workshop for Table Directors in Laredo on August 25, 2018. During the Fall and Winter, I attended the Edinburg PART "Day of the Dead" celebration, PART of McAllen's Mother/Daughter Luncheon, San Benito PART Scholarship Luncheon, PART of McAllen's Tea honoring Carmen Guerra, Pan American Woman, and the Christmas celebration of the Edinburg PART.

On December 2, 2019, PART I of Brownville held a "Celebration of Christmas on the Border." It was my pleasure to hold a luncheon in honor of Sylvia Williams, Alliance Director General. It was also my great pleasure to host Sylvia Williams, Dee Moore, and Ann Beitel at my home during that weekend so that they could attend the celebration on Sunday. Needless to say we all had a great time.

I participated and performed my duties on the Florence Terry Griswold Board of Trustees by reading the applications, meeting with the Board and finalizing the winners.

Now, I find myself saying "adieu" to a great year and to two fabulous years under the leadership of Dee Moore, PARTT State Director. My congratulations to Dee for a job well done. I wish to thank all of you for the support you gave me during these two years and know that I am not going very far----I will be seated in that section over there. And as I used to tell my students---"my door is always open"

Sincerely,

Isabel G. Vezzetti

PARTT Immediate Past State Director

Isabel H. Veggeth.